Contact Us:

Customer Service
(352) 753-4508

Administration
(352) 751-3939

Budget
(352) 674-1920

Community Standards
(352) 751-3912

Community Watch
(352) 753-0550

Property Management
(352) 753-4022

Finance Customer Service
(352) 750-0000

Human Resources
(352) 674-1905

Public Safety
(352) 205-8280

Purchasing
(352) 751-6700

Recreation Administration
(352) 674-1800

Risk Management
(352) 674-1828

Utility Operations
(352) 751-3939

June 5, 2019

District Weekly
Bulletin

This photo was submitted by Lisa Babbitt, Customer Service Department as
part of the photo contest for the cover of the annual Brownwood Audit
Report. To view the entire audit report for Brownwood or any of The Village
Community Development Districts, please visit www.DistrictGov.org.

CDD Orientation

Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts
operate and other important community information. For
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508.

www.DistrictGov.org



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have
scheduled maintenance:

= El Santiago Family Pool

The El Santiago Family Pool will be closed for the installation of an aquatic access lift
June 10th through June 13th.

— Saddlebrook Recreation Center Parking Lot

A portion of the Saddlebrook Recreation Center Parking Lot will be closed through
the end of July.

= Summerhill Neighborhood Pool

The Summerhill Neighborhood Pool will be closed for the installation of an aquatic
access lift June 3rd through June 6th.

= Mulberry Grove Recreation Center

The Mulberry Grove Recreation Center and all outdoor facilities will be closed for
maintenance June 15th and June 16th.

— Chatham Recreation Center
The Chatham Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning June 8th.
- Laurel Manor Recreation Center

The Laurel Manor Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance July 1st through
August 5th.

— Bridgeport Shuffleboard Courts
The Bridgeport Shuffleboard Courts will be closed until further notice.
= Virginia Trace Pool

The Virginia Trace Pool will be closed for mill and overlay of the parking lot June
12th through June 19th.

- Coconut Cove Tennis Courts

The Coconut Cove Tennis Courts will be closed for maintenance until further notice.



Executive Golf Course Closures

The Sweet Gum Executive Golf Course re-opened for play this past Monday, June
3rd, After a much needed rest and rehabilitation, quality course conditions are back
and ready for golf rounds to be played. We thank you for your patience while this
course recovered!

In our efforts to keep the Executive Golf Courses in optimal condition, the
following courses remain closed until further notice.

*Bogart

Mangrove

«Tarpon Boil ** scheduled to open Wednesday, June 12th

«Redfish Run

This is a planned early maintenance recovery program to ensure quality
conditions. We apologize for the inconvenience. If you have any questions or need
additional information on this transition, please contact District Executive Golf
Course Maintenance at 352-674-1885.

Information Provided by...

Did you know that the Declaration of Restrictions provide a quiet time within the
community? Specifically, radios, record players, televisions, voices and other
sounds if external to the home are to be on a moderate level from 10:00 p.m. to one
(1) hour before daylight.

To ensure all residents can enjoy their property, please be considerate of your
friends and neighbors! For additional information, please contact Community
Standards at 352-751-3912.



Information Provided by...

June Outdoor Excursions

The Recreation & Parks Department has fee-based Guided Fishing, Kayaking and
Nature tours on Lake Sumter. Choose your adventure: a catch-and-release

fishing excursion, single or tandem kayaking adventure, or a scenic nature tour of
the lake’s ecosystem.



Information Provided by...

Sports Lessons

Learn the basics or brush up on your skills — learn about Bocce, Corn Toss, Master’s
Tennis and Shuffleboard.



Information Provided by...

New CAPRA logo

The Commission for Accreditation of Parks &
Recreation Agency recently released a new logo.

As of October 2018, The Villages Recreation and
Parks Department is one of only 166 accredited
recreation agencies out of over 10,000 agencies
nationwide. We look forward to our next re-
accreditation in 2021!



Congratulations!

The Villages Public Safety Department Pinning of Class 1902 and Promotional
Ceremony event took place on Friday, May 31, 2019 at the Eisenhower
Recreation Center. District Manager Richard Baier and Board Chairman Steve
Kurtz both attended and spoke to the crowd.

The Villages Public Safety Department Honor Guard FF/PM Michael FF/PM Tristan Rora, FF/EMT Jacob Sharp, FF/EMT
Birch, FF/PM Dalton Zink, Lt. Eric McFarland and Lt. Robert Brian Draper, FF/EMT Dustin Foster and FF/PM Bailey
Meffen. Barngrover.
Edward Raulerson, his wife April and Elisa Hurst, her son Colton is pinning her.
their daughter.

**FF/PM- Firefighter Paramedic

**[F/EMT- Firefighter Emergency Medical Technician Chief Edmund Cain and FF/PM Tristan Rora.



Information Provided by...

Rainey Construction Company is tentatively scheduled to begin resurfacing the
following villa roads. Dates may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances,
including weather.

Quail Ridge Villa - Monday, June 10 — Friday, June 14

Everything possible will be done to minimize your inconvenience. For the SAFETY
of our crews and all residents, we ask that you reschedule any work or deliveries to
your Villa until the paving is complete as they may be denied access. Only residents
and emergency vehicles will have immediate access during the construction.

PLEASE DO NOT run your irrigation, wash your vehicle or empty your
pool during the week, as it will increase the work time.

ALL vehicles and trailers must be parked OFF of the roads and the
overflow parking areas must be empty, as to not impede the work.

Please be advised that newly paved roadways will take approximately
one hour to cure and should not be driven on while hot! Driving before
this time could result in tracking asphalt onto your driveway and
damaging the new roadway.

If you must travel through the construction, PLEASE drive slowly and
watch for and listen to directions provided by the contract workers.

Our goal is to give you a new road that will last a maximum life with the LEAST
amount of inconvenience. Your cooperation is GREATLY APPRECIATED. If you
have any questions during the work there will be someone on site to help. For
additional information, please contact District Property Management at (352) 753-
4022.



Information Provided by...

Emergency Management

Emergency management and services related to preparation for severe weather,
floods, hurricanes and other disaster response activities fall under the purview of
the county in which you live.

If you have questions on severe weather or other emergency management issues in
your area, please contact the appropriate county below. Lake, Marion and Sumter
Counties also have programs designed to notify their residents of weather
incidents, hazardous conditions and other important information.

To sign up for the notifications in your county, please visit the links below or
contact the county in which you live for additional information.

Lake County - Emergency Management: (352) 343-9420 or visit http://
www.lakecountyfl.gov/departments/public_safety/emergency_management/ or
www.lakecountyfl.gov/offices/emergency__management

Marion County - Emergency Management: (352) 732-8181 or visit http://
www.marionso.com/emergency-management and www.alertmarion.com

Sumter County—Emergency Management: (352) 689-4400 or visit http://
sumtercountyfl.gov/718 /Emergency-Management and www.sumterprepares.com

State & Federal Severe Weather Information —
Local weather: http://www.weather.gov
Tropical weather: http://www.nhc.noaa.gov

State Emergency Management:
www.floridadisaster.org



Did You Know??

Governor Ron DeSantis Urges Floridians to Prepare as Hurricane
Season Begins

The Governor also announced the beginning of the Sales Tax Holiday for
Hurricane Supplies.

Today, Governor Ron DeSantis and the Florida Division of Emergency
Management (FDEM) are urging Florida residents and visitors to take advantage of
the Disaster Preparedness Sales Tax Holiday, which runs May 31-June 6, in
preparation for the 2019 Atlantic Hurricane Season. During the seven-day sales tax
holiday, critical supplies for hurricane preparedness are tax-free, including water,
medicine, flashlights, batteries and generators. All Floridians are encouraged to
have at least seven days of supplies to be prepared for the impact of any hurricane.

While on a business development mission to Israel before the start of Hurricane
season, Governor DeSantis and FDEM Director Jared Moskowitz met with Israeli
emergency management officials to discuss best practices and approaches to
emergency services.

“After the devastation of Hurricane Michael and recent storms that have made
landfall in Florida, my administration is leaving nothing to chance this hurricane
season,” said Governor DeSantis. “This tax holiday is a perfect opportunity for
Floridians to get essential supplies and make a plan for the very real possibility of
storm impact. I urge all Floridians to get prepared as we officially enter hurricane
season.”

“As Hurricane Season begins this weekend, I encourage all Florida residents and
visitors to take advantage of the sales tax holiday that runs May 31-June 6 to stock
up on critical supplies,” said FDEM Director Jared Moskowitz. “While in the
past we’ve encouraged Floridians to have 3 days of supplies, we have found after
recent events that everyone should have at least 7 days of food, water and
medicine.”

During the past three years, four hurricanes have made landfall in Florida,
including Hurricane Michael, the first hurricane to make landfall in the U.S. as a
Category 5 since Hurricane Andrew in 1992. The 2019 Atlantic Hurricane Season
begins June 1 and all Floridians and visitors are encouraged to have a plan. If you
do not have a plan and need help making one, please visit FloridaDisaster.org/
GetAPlan.

Continued on next page



Did You Know Continued...

Following the impact of a hurricane, residents may lose access to basic services,
such as power and water, and be subject to limited or no access to essentials like
food, drinking water and medicine. With these situations in mind, all individuals
and families are encouraged to stock up on essentials and build a disaster supply kit
to last for a minimum of seven days. For more information about which supplies
are included in the Disaster Preparedness Sales Tax Holiday, visit
floridarevenue.com/DisasterPrep/.

On May 15, Governor DeSantis signed CS/HB 77123: Taxation; officially approving
the week-long Disaster Preparedness Sales Tax Holiday. During this one-week sales
tax holiday, Floridians are estimated to save $5.5 million on critical supplies.

Information obtained at https://www.floridadisaster.org/news-media/
news/20190531-governor-ron-desantis-urges-floridians-to-prepare-as-hurricane
-season-begins/ .

What’s Happening in Your District...

Location Change for District 4
June Board Meeting

Please note: The Village Community Development District No. 4 Board Meeting
scheduled to be held at 1:30 p.m. on Friday, June 14, 2019 will be held at the
Mulberry Grove Regional Recreation Center located at 8445 SE 165th
Mulberry Lane in the Center Liberty/Old Glory Rooms and not at the
Savannah Regional Recreation Center.

For additional information on District Board meeting schedules, please visit
www. DistrictGov.org.



What’s Happening in Your District...

Interested parties are invited to attend a District sponsored presentation focused
on long range solid waste management and recycling planning. The presentation
will take place as a part of the North Sumter County Utility Dependent District
regular meeting at 9 am on Thursday, June 20, 2019 at the Laurel Manor Regional
Recreation Center. This meeting is open to all interested parties. The presentation
will focus on international environmental and economic conditions impacting our
local market and the associated economic impacts. For more information please
contact the District Administration at 352-751-39309.



Information provided by the National Safety Council- https://www.nsc.org/work
-safety/get-involved /national-safety-month






Information Provided by...

NOTICE OF VACANCY
VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
DISTRICT NO. 1 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

The Village Community Development District No. 1 Board of Supervisors is
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 4, which was recently vacated
due to the resignation of the Board Supervisor. The remainder of the existing four
(4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2022.

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by
Florida Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the
United States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to
vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is
located". To obtain additional information or request an application you may
contact Jennifer McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the
application on the www.DistrictGov.org website.

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than
5 p.m. on Friday, June 28, 2019
at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages.

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to
be held on Friday, July 12, 2019 at 8:00 a.m. in the District Office Board
Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.

**The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a
resume with their experience as an attachment to the application.**



